
 

 

 
 
Anglican Network in Canada NEWS RELEASE 

 
Second Anglican Network in Canada bishop received into Southern 
Cone 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 22 November 2007 
 
Bishop Malcolm Harding, retired Bishop of Brandon, has announced that he will minister 
under Archbishop Gregory Venables and the Anglican Province of the Southern Cone of the 
Americas, effective immediately. 

Bishop Harding is the second Canadian bishop to make this announcement in the past week. 
It was announced on Friday that the Right Reverend Donald Harvey had been received under 
the Primatial authority of Archbishop Venables and would be free to offer episcopal oversight 
to biblically faithful Canadian Anglicans distressed by the seismic shift in the theology and 
practice of the Anglican Church of Canada.   

Bishop Harding will assist Bishop Harvey in performing episcopal ministry in Western Canada. 

We are thanking God that Bishop Don Harvey is now a part of this Province,” said Archbishop 
Venables.  “We are equally delighted to receive Bishop Malcolm Harding as our co-worker.  
He too is a man whose very being is centred around the gospel and whom the Lord has used 
for the salvation of many… It is also good to be able to say that these steps we have taken 
are fully supported by a significant number of other orthodox Anglican provinces. There is no 
need for any to walk alone or step outside the Anglican family.” 
 
"Bishop Malcolm is a highly respected and gifted man of God, whose gentle humility and 
passion for revival is deeply appreciated by biblically faithful Canadian Anglicans,” said Bishop 
Harvey.  “I look forward to ministering together.”    

Bishop Harding, who also has a master’s degree in social work, ministered in the Anglican 
Church of Canada (ACC) for 30 years, retiring in 2001.  Since retirement, he has served with 
Anglican Renewal Ministries (ARM), traveling across Canada to promote renewal in the 
church that he loved and served.   

“I am deeply grieved that the church I have loved and served for over 30 years, has left me no 
choice.” said Bishop Malcolm, “My heart yearns for revival in Canada and in Anglicanism but I 
have lost hope for reformation within the Anglican Church of Canada.  I now realize that we 
cannot have unity at the expense of truth.  I cannot in conscience travel the path that the 
Anglican Church of Canada is traveling, away from historic Christian teaching and established 
Anglican practice.”  

The Anglican Province of the Southern Cone (Iglesia Anglicana del Cono Sur de America) is 
one of 38 Provinces that make up the global Anglican Communion.  It encompasses much of 
South America and includes Bolivia, Chile, Paraguay, Peru, and Uruguay and Argentina.   

The Anglican Network in Canada is currently holding its national conference in Burlington, 
Ontario to outline details of the new episcopal option now available to biblically faithful 
Canadian Anglicans who are in “serious theological dispute” with the Anglican Church of 



 

 

Canada and want to be recognized as “fully Anglican” and in the mainstream of global 
Anglicanism.  

The Anglican Network in Canada is committed to remaining faithful to Holy Scripture and 
established Anglican doctrine and to ensuring that orthodox Canadian Anglicans are able to 
remain in full communion with their spiritual brothers and sisters around the world. 
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